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1. Issue:
Should the Board approve Draft Amendment #20 to the 2017-20 Metropolitan
Transportation Improvement Program (MTIP)?

2. Recommendation:
That the Transportation Committee hold a public hearing to receive comments on the
Draft MTIP Amendment #20 and recommend approval to the Board.

3. Background/Analysis:
About twice a year, SACOG amends the MTIP to reflect changes to transportation
projects. The MTIP is the list of near-term transportation projects that are either
federally funded or regionally significant in terms of air quality impacts. Inclusion in
the federally approved MTIP is an essential step for delivering federally funded
transportation projects. 

4. Discussion/Analysis:
Why Important
Draft Amendment #20 (Attachment A) is needed so that projects in our region can
move ahead. It contains 12 “individually listed” projects, and 36 projects that are
part of “grouped project listings.” Projects that are individually listed are those that
are not appropriate for grouping, such as the Caltrans I-5 Road Rehab project
(CAL20700, Project Index #1), which has a high cost of $267 million. Grouped
project listings are groupings of projects that do not affect air quality and are
appropriate for lumping together, such as the City of Sacramento’s Downtown
Controller and Communications Upgrade, (SAC25013, Project Index #14), which
costs $4 million and is exempted as a signal system renovation. Whether individually
listed or grouped, the projects in Draft Amendment #20 need our approval to move
forward.



 
Why this Process
Our Public Participation Plan streamlines revisions to the MTIP by categorizing
revisions into five types whereby simpler changes receive approval faster. For
example, at the bottom end, a Type 1 revision is an administrative modification that
makes minor changes. It requires no public review, no Board approval, and can be
signed by a SACOG manager. Once signed, the state and federal government also
consider it approved. In contrast, a Type 5 revision is a formal amendment where a
new project or a change to a regionally significant project requires regional emission
analysis. A Type 5 formal amendment requires 30 days of public review, Board
approval, state approval, and federal approval.
 
Draft Amendment #20 is a “Type 4” Amendment, because it adds a regionally
significant project to the MTIP that we have already accounted for in the regional
emissions analysis:  the City of Live Oak’s Live Oak Collaborative Highway 99
Streetscape Improvements project (SUT18865, Project Index #11). It is a $20
million project which will widen State Route 99 from two to four lanes and build
streetscape improvements from Ash Street to Ramsdell Drive. The City received $10
million in discretionary federal needs, and now it needs us to add it to the MTIP so
that it can begin billing for right of way and construction work. As a Type 4
Amendment, it requires seven days of public review, a public hearing, Board
approval, state approval, and federal approval.
 
The resolution (Attachment B) makes assurances that this amendment follows
federal rules, such as that the Metropolitan Transportation Plan/Sustainable
Communities Strategy (MTP/SCS) and MTIP be consistent and that they conform to
the region’s plan for attaining clean air. With this amendment, the MTIP and the
2016 MTP/SCS stay consistent. Also, this amendment relies on the current regional
emissions analysis and does not affect regional air quality conformity.
 
The public review period for Amendment #20 began February 21 and will close
March 2. Final federal approval could come as early as March 29. 

5. Fiscal Impact/Grant Information:
This action does not have a fiscal impact to SACOG's operating budget.

ATTACHMENTS:
Description
Attachment A

Attachment B - Resolution




















































































































































